Town of Haw River 

Special Council Meeting

Thursday, December 11, 2008
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a special Town Council Meeting on Thursday, December 11, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Jamie Joseph.

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp and Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Public Hearings – None 
Consent Agenda – None 
Old Business – None 
New Business
Announcement of Parks and Recreation Directors resignation: Manager Earp announced that Mr. Dean Miller would be leaving the Town as of January 1 to become a teacher and coach at a Durham Charter school.
Review and discussion of Managers’ request to reorganize staffing and create an operations manager position: Manager Earp explained that Haw River is somewhat at a disadvantage with all the new technology and state regulations. He explained his vision for the town to grow and provide better services at a lower cost. The Federal Government is also going to be releasing funds for infrastructure needs as economic stimulus. Haw River needs to be poised to seek those funds. Economic development requires time to sell the town to potential developers. Manager Earp stated he is currently doing all reporting to the state. The new position he wishes to create will oversee the Parks and Recreation and Public Works departments. The person will need to have or have the ability to get all State Certifications for collection and distribution. The current maintenance positions will be modified to add grounds keeping and facility maintenance. The Operations Manager will coordinate the maintenance crews and all park programs as well as state reporting and land use planning. Councilman Fogleman made a motion to adopt a new classification, pay grade number 26 with a title of Operations Manager. Motion carried 5-0.
Announcements – None 
7:00 p.m. Councilman Lovette made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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